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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform members of the overall position on the revenue budget for the first half of the financial year.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· In accordance with the Council’s objectives, this report provides members with information to ensure that budget allocation and expenditure is in line with corporate priorities.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The revenue budget, which was approved in March, consists of net expenditure of £6.83m.  To achieve a council tax of £133.33, i.e. a 3.64% increase on the previous year, this meant taking £137,432 from general fund balances and utilising £400,000 from the housing stock transfer proceeds.

2.2
We obviously regard budget monitoring as very important and therefore aim to report to the Corporate Management Team on a monthly basis and to committee quarterly regarding progress/variations.  It is critical this exercise continues if we are to be in a strong knowledgeable position to set the 2009/10 budget.

2.3
This report therefore consolidates the individual reports that have been considered in the current cycle by individual committees.

3
OVERALL SUMMARY

3.1
General Fund
	Committee
	Original Estimate

£
	Actual

£
	Difference

£

	Community
	1,515,979
	1,442,726
	73,253

	Planning & Development
	514,372
	443,136
	71,236

	Health & Housing
	-338,201
	-353,667
	15,466

	Policy & Finance
	2,025,630
	1,942,995
	82,635

	TOTAL
	3,717,780
	3,475,190
	242,590



Overall there is a net underspend of £243,000 for the general fund budget.  As you can see this is largely represented by three committees. A large proportion of this underspend is as a result of the delay in finalising the pay award.

3.2 The underspend on Community Committee has been partly offset by a lower level of income from car park charges and significant increases in vehicle fuel costs on services such as refuse collection.

3.3 Within Planning & Development Committee the underspend has been further increased through additional income received for planning fees and building regulation fees.

3.4 On Policy & Finance Committee the underspend mainly consists of extra grant received via the Local Business Rate Growth Incentive Scheme.  

4
CONCULSION

4.1 The council’s financial position at the end of the half-year is £243,000 better than anticipated.  As stated this is mainly due to delays in finalising the pay award, higher planning fee and building regulation fee income which are very difficult to predict, also a windfall of extra Local Business Rate Growth Income.

4.2 Lower levels of income from car parking and increased vehicle fuel costs have reduced the overall level of overspend for the first half of the year. 

4.2
Progress will continue to be monitored by budget holders, accountants and also CMT.
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